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STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL 

MINUTES
Thursday, October 26, 2006 – 3:30 p.m.
Babylon Student Center – Mildred Green Room
IN ATTENDANCE
Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Louis Attinasi, Leslie Buck, Dr. James F. Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Dr. Candice Foley, George Gatta, Anindita Ghosh, Jill Gleason, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Allen Jacobs, Michael Jones, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Christine Kulis, Dr. Sandra Sussman Palmer, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe, Charles Stein
Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council and then asked each person to introduce themselves.  
Associate Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the September 29, 2006 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.  Minutes of all Strategic Planning Council meetings will be posted on the website with access for internal viewing.
Vice President Stein spoke about the 2006-2007 budget that was adopted, indicating that the College received a County increase of 4% and a $175 per FTE increase in State Aid.  However, the adopted expenditures are $1.9M higher than anticipated revenues. This difference is covered by fund balance of which $1M was anticipated from 2005-2006.  The Suffolk County legislature determined that the College will make up the balance of the shortfall from a combination of savings and revenue achieved beyond the amount included in the adopted budget (i.e., higher enrollment numbers will produce additional revenue).  Vice President Stein will continue to provide updates during the year.  
Preparation of the 2007-2008 budget has begun. The Strategic Planning Council received a copy of President Pippins’ 2007-2008 budget memorandum. Additionally, Vice President Stein explained the budget process packet. He further advised that the SUNY Chancellor is pushing for increased funding, but there is no guarantee that it will be approved during the State budget process.  Also, the county has a “cap law” of 4% ($1.5M).  While there is no assurance that the College will receive any additional funding from the County, to secure additional county funding beyond 4% the approval of 14 legislators would have to be obtained.  Among the other concerns discussed, Vice President Stein reported that there is a 10% per year increase in expenditures that are attributed to benefits for employees.  This year’s budget is $152M, of which 85% of the total expenditures are salaries and benefits.  

Vice President Stein also reported that the Capital Program meeting on October 18th went very well.  Each year, the County Executive’s office attempts to eliminate capital projects from the college’s capital projects program, those that are eliminated are usually restored by the Legislature.  Our goal is to keep the existing projects in the Capital Program and Budget.  Administrative Director of Educational Facilities Jon DeMaio will be invited to the next SPC meeting to discuss the capital projects.
Associate Vice President Braxton informed the Strategic Planning Council of her attendance at  various department and Student Affairs Council meetings in which she updated the members on the Strategic Plan.    
Associate Vice President Braxton informed SPC members that they will be charged with monitoring the recommendations made in the Middle States document.  Recommendations were made from 
three entities: the document being presented to the Middle States Team,  recommendations from the various sub-committees that were not included in the document and recommendations from the Middle States Team.  All recommendations will be compiled and monitored by the Strategic Planning Council.

Gary Ris reported that the College Computing Planning Council subcommittee made a preliminary review of the results of the Educause Survey, which collects IT information from institutions of higher education.  Although the data is from 2004-05, it does provide a good perspective.   According to the survey, SCCC is above average in desktop technologies and internet access; improvement is needed in the number of smart classrooms, number of computers and FTE supporting technology and SCCC has fewer hours on help desk.
The Strategic Planning Process Calendar, reflecting recommended changes from the September meeting, was distributed.   
Due to a conflict with two college Curriculum Committee meetings new SPC meeting dates were established:  November 17, 2006 and April 20, 2006 (locations to be determined).
Dr. Kate Rowe and Executive Dean Connors prepared handouts reflecting their findings in the Group 3 literature reviewed.  Enrollment trends indicate a decline in 2007-2008.  SPC members made suggestions relative to target areas (i.e., community centers, retirees, high schools, increasing nursing) to increase enrollment. Dr. Rowe will provide a list of those recommendations as well as an inquiry report for various course programs.   Dr. Jacobs will provide a report that identifies programs with low enrollment/interest for possible elimination at the next meeting.
Literature Group 4 will present their findings at the next meeting.

Associate Vice President Braxton thanked Drs. Attinasi, Good, Jacobs and McKay for their hard work on the Comprehensive Assessment Plan for Institutional Effectiveness.  A presentation will be made to the members of Executive Council at its next meeting.   SPC members are asked to review the plan and to provide feedback to Dr. Good before the next SPC meeting on November 17.  Following the Executive Council’s review, the document will be distributed to the entire college community.   The document will go into the packet for the Middle States Team.
Dr. Good received a copy of SUNY’s Strategic Plan for 2005-2009.  Copies will be obtained for all SPC members.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
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